NEW LONDON VILLAGE COUNCIL

Regular Meeting – Monday, August 11, 2014 @ 7 p.m.
In the absence of the Mayor, Council President John Martin called the meeting to order.  He then asked for a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Roll call was then taken with the following members present: Martin, Curtis, Myers and Winslow. Paramore entered during public questions and statements.
Also present: Bob James, Chief Marko, Marvin McAllister, Ellen Simmons, Shawn Pickworth, Stephen Bond and John Chapin. 

John then asked for approval of the agenda.  Myers made a motion to approve the agenda.  Curtis seconded the motion.  Roll call - all ayes.  No one opposed.
The Minutes from July 28, 2014 meeting were then presented for approval.  Myers made a motion to approve the minutes.  Winslow seconded the motion.  Roll call - all ayes.  No one opposed.
John asked for any public questions or statements.
Ellen stated that the Terry Wilson benefit will be held on Oct. 4, 2014 and they are still in need of sponsorship for races. They have 14 sponsorships but want 20.

Bob James thanked the parks for hosting the Float Fly event .They had a great turnout and several people stated that New London is very hospitable.
John then called for a report from the Administrator.

Water

· 2 valve replacements our scheduled for Monday, August 18, 2014. 1 at the inter section of South Main and Prospect & 1 near the inter section of West Main and South Main. This project will be done by the Village and is expected to be done in by Tuesday, August 19, 2014. Anyone affected by this project has been or will be contacted by the Village.
Wastewater
· SSO Elimination Project – crews are trying to finish up trench repairs on West Main. Road is expected to be reopened by the end of this week. Crews will then move to West Washburn and South Main between New London Ave. & Clyde Ave. Crews will not begin major work on South Main until after Labor Day weekend. The crew on East Washburn is expected to finish by the end of next week. Next field meeting will be tomorrow August 12, 2014 to discuss the project with the Engineers, Contractor & USDA-RD.
Street

· Third Street repaving project is expected to happen the end of this week/early next week. A.J. Riley, Inc. contacted me last week stating they were hoping to be in town around August 14th. The project is expected to last 2-3 days max, weather permitting.

· Crews have been busy trimming tree limbs throughout the Village mainly around the enter sections.

· Pothole repairs are a never ending job. Crews are trying to keep up with them as time permits. If anyone notices a major potholes please feel free to contact the Village and we will get the message to the Street Department.

· Mosquito spraying continues. Crews sprayed both Thursday & Friday of last week. 
Sanitation
· Dumpster rentals continue to be in high demand and there have been a few times we had customers had to wait for dumpster due to all of the being rented. If you know you have a project coming up that you will be requesting a dumpster please call the office ahead of time and get your dumpster reserved for that time.
· Sanitation workers have notice that there has been an increase recently on none approved containers being used for trash. Nothing over a 33 Gallon container should be used. Anything over that is too heavy and unsafe for the workers to handle. 55 gallon drums will not be picked up.

Parks
· Hileman Building got 4 new windows installed. A Big Thanks to Steve Roeder for his help in getting this done.

· We now have a new Motocross/Rough Truck Track for Labor Day. We worked Friday, Saturday & Sunday building the new track. The Motocross is a new event this year being sponsored by Eleven18 Powersports out Monroeville & Honda. 

· Park Board and the Village are working on last minute plans for Labor Day. Much of the work is done, always more to do. Presale Tickets are on sale at Gilberts Hardware & the Village Offices you can save $6.00 for the weekend by buying your tickets presale.
Other
· I would like to Thank the New London Fire Department and all the Firemen that got up early Sunday morning and weed wacked, sprayed and cleaned up the downtown area.

· Council Chambers/ Community Center & the Village Office carpets will be cleaned on Wednesday, August 13th. 

· Columbia Gas has a contractor in town working on East & West Fir and a little on North Main Street. Work is expected to last 2 weeks.
Myers mentioned she had been told about potholes on West Washburn.
Martin asked if more bleachers would be added for Motocross so less people would be standing close to the event. Shawn states they are adding barricades, straw bales and tires for barrier around the course.

John then asked for a report from the Water/Sewer Dept. 
John informed council that Monday Aug 18, 2014 the water will be temporarily shut off from Grove St. to the traffic light for a valve replacement at the intersection of Prospect and South Main.

Sewer project close to being finished on W. Main and won’t start on S. Main till after Labor Day.

John states Ashton Doebel applied at the Fire Dept.  She has all her credentials and references. John would like to bring her on and the entire department is in favor.

John then asked for a report from the Police Chief.

Chief informed council that on Sat. Aug. 16th 1-3pm the Police Station is hosting an Open House for residents to tour the remodeled Station.
The owner of Scuba Shop has moved all of the vehicles off of the Main St. property but 1 which he will be moving soon.

A Park Ave. resident is in violation of many Zoning/Public Health Codes. Looking into having John, Bob James and Health Dept. inspect property.

Bill Curtis then stated that Firelands Ambulance had 42 runs in July.
Res 14-12- An Resolution authorizing the mayor to submit application for OPWC State Capital Improvement Program (Birch Park Drive Project). First Reading.  Curtis made a motion to approve the first reading of this resolution. Myers seconded the motion, Roll call -all ayes.  No one opposed.

John then called for Old Business

Paramore asked about the progress on the Memorial Park Statue.  Martin getting with American Legion.  Not sure where it stands. Legion have $4,600. 00 in donations. Possibly asking the Eagles to help.  Bill and Martin working on it.
A motion was made by Curtis to bring on Ashton Doebel to Fire Dept. Second by Paramore
Roll call - all ayes.  No one opposed

John then called for New Business.  
Duck Blind drawing was held on Thursday, Aug. 7th. Approx. 30 people attended.  Blinds and Names were drawn everything went good.

John then presented the monthly bills for approval schedule A.  Myers made a motion to approve the bills.  Curtis seconded the motion.  Roll call - all ayes.  No one opposed.  
John then presented schedule B for approval. Paramore made a motion to approve Schedule B.  Winslow seconded the motion. Roll call: Martin – yes; Curtis - yes; Myers – disqualify herself; Paramore – yes; and Winslow – yes.

Curtis then made a motion to adjourn Martin seconded the motion.  Roll call - all ayes.  No one opposed.   
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